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Water Authority Responds to LAFCO Commission Vote on Detachment 

July 10, 2023 – Mel Katz, chair of the San Diego County Water Authority’s Board of Directors, 
issued the following statement in response to today’s decision by the San Diego County Local 
Area Formation Commission (LAFCO) regarding the proposed detachment of two water 
agencies from the Water Authority.  

“Today’s unprecedented decision by San Diego LAFCO is very disappointing because it will 
raise water rates for disadvantaged communities, working families, 70% of agriculture in the 
county, small businesses, and everyone else across our region. We’re deeply concerned that 
LAFCO decided that water ratepayers across San Diego County don’t get a say in whether 
Fallbrook and Rainbow can walk away from their bills and shift their costs to the rest of the 
county.  
 
“It’s also clear that LAFCO failed to study the environmental impacts of its decision, as required 
by state law – a serious breach of public confidence in a system that’s supposed to protect us 
all.”  
 

-- Mel Katz, Board Chair, San Diego County Water Authority  
 

# # # 
 

The San Diego County Water Authority sustains a $268 billion regional economy and the quality 
of life for 3.3 million residents through a multi-decade water supply diversification plan, major 
infrastructure investments and forward-thinking policies that promote fiscal and environmental 
responsibility. A public agency created in 1944, the Water Authority delivers wholesale water 
supplies to 24 retail water providers, including cities, special districts and a military base.  
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